Anastasia Pleasant

Hello, I've done a lot of advocacy work for nuclear abolition since I was in high school. My dad
Julius Peasant sr. & I contended the uranium mine proposal on Elim Native Corporation land claims
in 2011. The mining project was going to have devastating effects on our environment that we rely
on as Inuit for our spiritual, mental, physical and emotional nourishment.

Then I worked with the Alaska Chapter of Veterans for Peace to spread awareness on what the
Atomic Energy Commission has done to United States citizens in the 50's and to present day.

As an indigenous person to these lands, I do not believe that eliciting SMR's on State lands is a wise
decision. When there was an SMR on ft. Greely it raised many eyebrows and was shut down on the
increasing possibility that we'd have a Chernobyl all over again. Eliciting SMR's is a false solution
to a growing problem if and we would not be outsourcing a existing problem but creating many
more for the future of Alaska.

Please call me if you any questions at (907)545-3452



